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22nd March 2024 

Dates  

March 

25th Class Photos 

26th FUMPS School 
Disco (4.45-5.45pm 
KS1 Disco/6-7pm 
KS2 Disco) 

28th End of Term 

April 

15th School Reo-
pens 

16th Y2 Woburn Sa-
fari Trip 

17th EYFS Stay and 
Play 9am-10am 

24th Year 2 Show-
case 9am 

Grand Total 

We raised a grand 
total of £294.76 for 
Comic Relief last 
week! 

Well done every-
one for your great 
effort 
and do-
nations! 

Merchant of Venice - Y5 at The Royal Theatre 

Our Y5 Shakespeare group had a fabulous day on Monday as it 
was finally time for them to take part in our Trust collaborative per-
formance of The Merchant of Venice at The Royal Theatre in 
town.    
Upton Meadows 
was one of seven 
schools from across 
Northampton Pri-
mary Academy 
Trust to take part 
and our children's 
performance was 
absolutely out-
standing!  They 
danced, acted (with 
the original Shake-
spearian script) and 
performed the song 

that they had writ-
ten as part of the 
project.  Special 
mention must go to 
Adaline for her ex-
ceptional mono-
logue - so many 
people commented 
on her captivating 
delivery! 
The children were 
fantastically be-

haved and represent-
ed our school bril-
liantly - we are so 
very proud of them 
and the teachers, 
particularly Miss 
Duffy, who put the 
whole thing together 
and rehearsed tire-
lessly with them! 



Y4—Norfolk Residential  

Our Y4 children have been enjoying an exciting three days away in Norfolk doing lots of exciting Science and Geography 
fieldwork as well as having lots of fun doing different activities. They’ve been in rivers, across mud flats, hiding in trees, in 
spooky ruins and on the beach—and all the time showing how brilliant our children are! 

Thank you to the six members of staff who have given up time with their own families to give our children this amazing 
opportunity—we can’t wait to hear more about it next week! 

Special Visitors 

Reception have been really lucky this week with two special visitors. We met an RSPCA inspec-
tor and learnt all about the equipment they use and how they rescue animals. We have also 
met some dentists who taught us the correct way to brush our 
teeth. We also looked at which foods are good or bad for our 
teeth. 

 



Super Stars 

Well done to all the children who 
have worked so hard this week and demon-

strated lots of our school values!  

RJF: Lillie-Grace for working 
hard with her phonics and nev-
er giving up. 

RKC: Magdalena for 
always having a positive 
attitude and trying her 

1AH: Talia for being an excel-
lent role model to others and 
always trying her best. 

1KB: Messiah for fan-
tastic phonic work.  

2MF: Matty for being a role 
model, good friend, following 
our school rules and values.   

2FJ: Aoife for working 
hard during English les-
sons and thinking of 

3EB: Nharla for having a really 
positive attitude towards her 
learning this week and trying 
her best.  Well done Nharla!    

3IH: Mirela for always 
being an absolute su-
perstar in absolutely 
everything she does! 

5AK: Camden for being an ab-
solute superstar and always 
challenging himself to learn 
something new every day! 

5GD: Reda for showing 
dedication in learning 
his lines and performing 
amazingly at the Royal 
Theatre!  

6LW: Ziyad for focus and de-
termination in all of his learn-
ing.    

6GH: Daniela for work-
ing really hard in maths.    

Bronze Awards 

Well done to the following 
children who have been 
awarded their bronze badg-
es this week. 

Cavanah & Noah in RJF 

Daniel, Michael, Ruby, Mag-
dalena & Elodie in RKC 

Obosa, Kaben & Alice in 1AH 

Messiah in 1KB 

Neo & Bellamy in 2MF 

Prabh in 3EB 

Milan & Thea in 3IH  

Albie, Thomas & Malakai in 
5AK 

Alaric, Caiden, Malachi, Sara 
& Esther in 
5GD 

Macar & Mi-
chael in 6GH 

Rainbow Star of the Week 

 

 

 

Our Rainbow star of the week is Camden in 
5AK for trying so hard in Maths and showing 
confidence when answering questions.     

Attendance  

 
1st 

1AH 

  

  

2nd 

5GD 

 

3rd 

RKC 

Silver Awards 

Congratulations to the fol-
lowing children who have 
been awarded their silver 
badges this week. 

Milan in 1AH 

Matty, Lucas & 
Luca in 2MF 

Poppy in 6GH 

Class Photos—Monday 25th March 

Please remember that class photos will be taken on Monday 25th 
March. 

All children should wear their full school uniform on that day in-
cluding UMPS tshirt, jade green jumper/cardigan/
grey trousers/skirt. If your child normally has PE on 
Mondays they should bring their PE kit to change in-
to. 



Year 1 News 

Readathon 

We are entering the last week of our 'March 
into Reading' month, which means it is also 
the last week of our 'Readathon'! Please can 
you make sure you encourage your child to 
read as much as they can and log their reading and sponsorship here https://
readathon.my.salesforce-sites.com/sponsor. 

The money raised will provide vital support to children in hospital, so it is a very good 
and worthwhile cause!  

We can't wait to see how much we raise. Thank you for your continued support with 
'March into Reading'. It has been a fantastic month full of reading. 

https://readathon.my.salesforce-sites.com/sponsor
https://readathon.my.salesforce-sites.com/sponsor


 


